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The Texas Commission On Law Enforcement (TCOLE) recognizes the importance of the Historically Underutilized 

Business (HUB) Program.  TCOLE is committed to providing the maximum opportunity to Historically 

Underutilized Business through  good faith efforts of effectively promoting economic opportunities to HUB 

businesses. TCOLE is pleased to report the following activities that demonstrate our good faith effort for the period 

September 

1, 2017 through February 28, 2018. 
 

 Active member of the HUB Discussion Workgroup and, actively participating in the ongoing monthly 

meetings, gaining knowledge of HUB rules, following pending legislative changes, HUB events, and 

dissemination HUB information designed to increase HUB opportunity and participation. 

 

 Reserved a slot to participate at TXDMV 2018 Fair that will take place on April 18, 2018.  

 

 The agency continues to assist in the development of a HUB reporting tool in CAPPS that will 

allow more accurate tracking and reporting of HUB information for quarterly, semi-annual and 

annual reporting. 

 

 Met with and receives direct, hands on, guidance from HUB experienced HUB Program Specialists and 

HUB Coordinators the information regarding HUB Program and HUB businesses. 

 
The Texas Commission On Law Enforcement supports the State of Texas HUB Program and will continue to be 

proactive in increasing HUB participation through good faith efforts.    Should questions arise relating to this 

information, please contact Raphael Osaze Ediae at (512) 936-7723 or email raphael.ediae@tcole.texas.gov 
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